

A PARISH FOR THE PEOPLE

QUEEN OF ALL SAINTS CATHOLIC CHURCH

March 8, 2020

2ND SUNDAY OF LENT

From the shining cloud the Father's voice is heard: This is My beloved Son, hear Him.

Matthew 17:5

6603 Christopher Drive St. Louis, MO 63129

Parish Office Hours

Monday—Friday 8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m.

Phone: 314.846.8207 **FAX:** 314.846.0636

Queen of All Saints School Phone: 314.846.0506

Fax: 314.846.4939

www.qasstl.org



SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Congratulations to our recently baptized parishioner, Theodore James Roesch, child of Jacob and Christine Roesch, baptized in Christ on March 1, 2020, at Queen of All Saints Church.

May the blessing of the Lord be always upon Theodore James, and may God watch over and cherish this child whom God has blessed with the grace of Baptism.

SACRAMENT OF THE EUCHARIST SUNDAY MASS

Saturday 5:00 p.m. Sunday 7:30, 9:00, and 10:30 a.m., 12 Noon

WEEKDAY MASSES

Monday — Friday 6:15 a.m. and 8:15 a.m. Saturday 8:15 a.m.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION

Tuesday 8:45 a.m. — Wednesday 6:00 a.m.

PERPETUAL HELP DEVOTIONS AND BENEDICTION

Tuesday 7:00 p.m.

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Tuesday following the 6:15 a.m. and 8:15 a.m. Masses Saturday 7:30 a.m.—8:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m.—4:45 p.m. Anytime please call the rectory.

HIGHLIGHTS

2020

DONUT SUNDAY MARCH 8

MEN'S BIBLE STUDY MARCH 12

> FISH FRY MARCH 13

Baptismal Preparation Program March 25

HERITAGE LUNCHEON MARCH 26

> BLOOD DRIVE MARCH 29

FIRST COMMUNION
APRIL 25

CONFIRMATION
APRIL 27

VARIETY GUILD SHOWS APRIL 24, 25, 26 May 1, 2

PARISH MEMBERSHIP

We joyfully welcome new members to our parish community. Please register in the Parish Office. Please also let us know if you plan to move from the parish.

BULLETIN DEADLINE

The deadline for articles for the Sunday bulletin is Monday morning, 5 business days before the article appears in the bulletin. Half and full page requests are due 15 business days before publication date. This schedule changes for Holy Days and holidays.

Please send all bulletin articles to queenparish@qasstl.org.

MASS INTENTIONS AND READINGS

Monday, March 9 - St. Frances of Rome

Daniel 9:4b-10/Luke 6:36-38

6:15 a.m. Purgatorial Society (†)
**8:15 a.m. Pat Anderson (†)

Tuesday, March 10

Isaiah 1:10, 16-20/Matthew 23:1-12

6:15 a.m. Dave and Pat Sinclair (†)

8:15 a.m. Deceased Members of W.I.N.G.S. (†)

Wednesday, March 11

Jeremiah 18:18-20/Matthew 20:17-28
6:15 a.m. Diane Jones (Health)
**8:15 a.m. Gary Lee Barber (†)
7:00 p.m. Bill Rogers (†)

Thursday, March 12

Jeremiah 17:5-10/Luke 16:19-31

6:15 a.m. Henry and Jane Purk (†) 8:15 a.m. Paul and Jean Duenwald (†)

Friday, March 13

Genesis 37:3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28a/Matthew 21:33-43, 45-46

6:15 a.m. Catherine Horne (†)
**8:15 a.m. Ed Fahlkamp (†)

Saturday, March 14

Micah 7:14-15, 18-20/Luke 15:1-3, 11-32
8:15 a.m. Michelle Bast (Birthday 5:00 p.m. Martin Schmitt (†)
Sunday, March 15 - 3rd Sunday of Lent
Exodus 17:3-7/Romans 5:1-2, 5-8/John 4:5-42

7:30 a.m. Susan Basler (†)
9:00 a.m. Bob Cassidy, Sr. (†)
10:30 a.m. Mike Beckman (†)
12:00 Noon For the People (†)

**Children's Mass

Mission Statement

As members of Queen of All Saints Parish we are a community united in the Catholic faith, nourished by the Eucharist, and sent to make Christ known to all through word and deed.

Stewardship

"Go forth from the land of your kinsfolk and from your father's house to a land that I will show you." Genesis 12:1

God calls all of us to leave behind our old ways and to follow Him, placing our complete trust in Him. Some of the old ways that we may have to struggle to leave behind might be materialism, selfishness, and greed. Yet God promises to show us a new land and a better way to live. Remember what St. Teresa of Calcutta said: God does not call us to be successful, God calls us to be faithful."

FROM OUR PASTOR

Dear Parishioners.

I packed up my things last summer. I put books into boxes and hauled clothing and vestments to my car. I carefully placed pictures, photographs, and chalices into containers in a way that they would not be broken and scratched. I did this knowing all the while exactly where I was going, here, to Queen of All Saints. I did that knowing that I had an advantage that Abraham did not have. At least the Archbishop did not say to me, "Go forth from your rectory to a parish I will show you."

Yet, that's what God said to Abram, already an old man at the time. Already a man of prestige in his homeland with a family and property, with everything set and going well. It's tough enough, I'm sure, to leave your native place after many years there; even harder to set out not knowing when or where your journey will end. Could one blame Abraham if he asked God for more information than "a land I will show you"?

This, though, is what it means to trust. This old man, who would become "our Father in Faith" started exercising that Faith on the spot. He and his family set out for the unknown, believing in the care and providence of God.

We are called to do the same. St. Francis de Sales put it this way:

"In all your affairs rely wholly on God's providence. Intimate little children, who with one hand hold fast to their Father, and with the other hand gather strawberries along the hedges. So, too, as you gather and handle the goods of this world with one hand, you must with the other always hold fast the hand of your Heavenly Father, turning yourself towards Him from time to time to see if your actions or occupations are pleasing to Him. About all things, take heed that you never leave His hand or think to gather more or to gain some advantage. For should God forsake you, you will not be able to go a step further without falling to the ground."

Abraham trusted, and went many steps; we admire his faithfulness. In this sacred Season of Lent let us also put our hand into that of the Father, with prayer and sacrifice, as God takes us to a place He will show us. We will receive great blessings throughout these 40 days, and we won't end up on the ground.

May God bless all of you!

In Christ, Fr. Hambrough

PASTORAL STAFF

PASTOR

Father Patrick Hambrough 314.380.4020 phambrough@archstl.org

PAROCHIAL VICAR

Father Clark Philipp 314.380.4021 philipp@qasstl.org

DEACONS

Deacon Richard Schellhase 314.846.8207 ext. 251 Deacon Joseph Wingbermuehle 314.846.8207 ext. 252

ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PRINCIPAL

Gayle Millburg 314.380.4025 millburgg@qasstl.org

COORDINATOR OF RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION

Ann Bender 314.380.4011 bendera@qasstl.org

YOUTH MINISTER

Tim Buback 314.846.8207 buback@qasstl.org

LITURGICAL MUSIC

Christopher Dunn 314.846.8207 ext 371 dunnc@gasstl.org

CHILD SAFETY COORDINATOR

Jan Schroeder 314.846.8207 schroederj@qasstl.org





JONAH PRAYER TEAM MINISTRY

Next weekend following the 5:00 p.m. Saturday Mass, the 9:00 a.m., and 10:30 a.m. Sunday Masses, the Jonah Prayer Teams will be available for your prayer support.

Please bring your prayer requests, or the requests of others, up to our **Jonah Prayer Team Ministers** who are trained by the Archdiocese of St. Louis. All prayer requests are kept confidential!

"And we have this confidence in Him, that if we ask anything according to His Will, He hears us."

1 John 5:14

QUEEN OF ALL SAINTS IS LIVE

Qasstl.org/live

8:15 a.m. daily Mass and

9:00 and 10:30 a.m. on Sunday

SPECIAL MEETING

A meeting about the possible addition of a vestibule to our Church will be held in the Rectory Basement on Tuesday, **March 24**, 7:00 p.m. Any person interested in this project is invited to attend.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED - TO ASSEMBLE THE VARIETY GUILD STAGE

- Stage setup will be **Saturday**, **March 14th**, between 9:00 a.m. and 1:30 p.m.
- Just meet up at the gym. Coffee and donuts available.
- We could use a few extra hands to make things go quick and easy.
- You need to be 18 and older. Come on up and lend a hand.
- Mark your calendar. Thanks so much!

SAVE THE DATE

TOTUS TUUS

JUNE 22ND - 26TH

Offertory							
	Offertory	WeShare					
	3/1/20	3/1/20					
Offertory	\$21,293.00	\$ 6,842.21					
Loose	\$ 530.00						
Capital Improvement	\$ 303.00	\$ 73.32					
Tuition Assistance	\$ 190.00	\$ 88.30					
Saint Vincent de Paul	\$ 2,252.00	\$ 191.01					
Assumption	\$ 25.00						
Catholic Relief	\$ 50.00						
Central & Eastern Europe	\$ 198.00	\$ 156.90					
Black & Indian Missions	\$ 639.00	\$ 236.25					
LifeLine Coalition	\$ 5.00						

Dynamic Catholic, Alive! - Redemptive Suffering

When St. Paul writes to Timothy that he should bear his share of hardship for the Gospel with the strength that comes from God, he teaches us that Christian believers will face adversity and trials throughout their life. The Gospel is great news, but it certainly challenges us to achieve spiritual perfection and growth in becoming like Jesus Christ. Christ was transfigured in the presence of three apostles to show them that He came to transform suffering during early life, not to eliminate it altogether. During the season of Lent, how may Christ be calling us to sacrifice for His sake and bear our burdens and sufferings as He did?

archstl.org/dynamic



SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Congratulations to our recently baptized parishioner, Izabella Grace Saucier, child of Christopher and Lisa Saucier, baptized in Christ on March 1, 2020, at Queen of All Saints Church.

May the blessing of the Lord be always upon Izabella Grace, and may God watch over and cherish this child whom God has blessed with the grace of Baptism.

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION PROGRAM

Children of Catholic parents should be baptized soon after birth so that after the gift of natural life the supernatural life of grace may begin.

To help prepare parents, who are the first teachers of the faith, for their child's baptism, we ask all first-time parents to attend one of our baptismal preparation classes.

The Baptismal Preparation Program will be held on Wednesday, March 25, 2020, at 7:00 p.m., in the Church Hall, Room 2.

To sign up for a class, please call the parish office at 314-846-8207.



SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM

Congratulations to our recently baptized parishioner, Grace Elizabeth Langan, child of Justin and Jennifer Langan., baptized in Christ on February 29, 2020, at Queen of All Saints Church.

May the blessing of the Lord be always upon Grace Elizabeth, and may God watch over and cherish this child whom God has blessed with the grace of Baptism.



Young Adult Ministry

abide

The parishes of Queen of All Saints, St. Francis of Assisi, St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, and Assumption are excited to

introduce a new young adult ministry: Abide. Abide was created to provide a space in South County for young adults to come together, share their Catholic faith, and find community. Beginning January 9, 2020, Abide will meet every Thursday evening from 7:00-8:00 p.m. in St. Margaret Mary Alacoque's parish center. Any and all young adults are invited and encouraged to join whenever they are available! More information to come soon or please contact

Fr. Philipp with any questions.



Meet Baby Isabella. As a single professional, her mother was in the target market for abortion. But as she drove into the abortion facility, she discovered people praying for her and her unborn baby. Some held signs, and all were peaceful and loving. These people were 40 Days for Life.

Coalition for Life St. Louis is the local host of 40 Days for Life, which brings together thousands of Christians for 40 days of continuous prayer, fasting, and peaceful vigil in front of the abortion facility. 40 Days for Life will run February 26th - April 5th. Queen of All Saints has adopted March 14, **2020**, to be the loving presence of Christ outside the abortion facility at 4251 Forest Park Ave., St. Louis 63108. We pledge to stand (or bring your lawn chair) there 7 a.m. - 7 p.m. in peaceful, prayerful witness for all those at risk for abortion. Contact Kevin Niewoehner at 314-488-6307 or kevinniewoehner@sbcglobal.net to sign up for your hour(s) today. Baby Isabella is here today because her mother found help, love, and hope during 40 Days for Life. You may just make the difference for another family.





Mercy and Healing for Hurting Women: 2020 Project Rachel Day of Reflection

Project Rachel, a post-abortion healing program of the Archdiocese of St. Louis, will offer a **Day of Spiritual Reflection** on **Saturday, May 9**, for any woman wounded by abortion. Marisol Pfaff, Project Rachel coordinator and certified spiritual counselor, and Fr. Tom Pastorius will help participants realize the hope, love, and mercy of Jesus Christ during the Day of Spiritual Reflection, which is held in a confidential, home-like setting from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. Encourage those wounded by abortion to accept this opportunity for healing by contacting Marisol at 314 -1277-5057 or marisolpfaff@gmail.com.

To learn more about the Project Rachel ministry, visit www.stlprojectrachel.org.

PRAY FOR THE SICK

Missy McMullen Mary Ann Amato **Bob Basse** Gary Meadows Pat Basse Amy Meadows **Debbie Bayless** Annie (Pozzo) Meahl Susan Beckner Carmen Molett Loretta Borchetta Greg Mueller Kelly Mueller Lynda Burke Mary Callahan Marie Murphy Tony Dedic David Murrell Ron Dieckmann Rosemary Nagy Keith Duewell Marilyn Novak Helen Erlinger Helga Ogent Judy Pelton Carol Faust Ruth Frahm Cynthia Pozzo Chris Francis Neri Prichard Diane Romano Rick Frazier Jane Gacioch Carla Rowell Pauline Green Don Sammelman Ken Hagemann Marilyn Sammelman **Bobby Hediger** Patricia Schmitt Betty Huegerich Leo Seiffert Diane Jones Belinda Spencer Pat Keller Norma & Ron Stillman Bill Kerbler Kathryn Sullivan Jim Klotz Dennis Sutton Nicole Koenig Karen Thaman Steve Kohner Pamela VonderHaar Connie Laux Robert Warren Loretta Lewandowski Pat Will Jason Loring Holly Wille Michael Maniaci Ronald Winston Dolores McMullin Mary Zerwig

2nd Sunday of Lent March 8, 2020



NEW SAFE ENVIRONMENT REQUIREMENTS

The Archdiocese of St. Louis has developed a new system for safe environment compliance called Prevent and Protect STL. **EVERYONE** (clergy, employees, and volunteers) ministering to minors and vulnerable adults in the Archdiocese are required and asked to register in the new system **ASAP**. This includes those new to service and those who are currently in service. For those who have already attended a Protecting God's Children workshop, your previous training date will transfer to this new system. However, in addition to attending a live Protecting God's Children workshop, all clergy, volunteers, and employees will register for an updated background screening, view two new online training modules on abuse reporting and the Code of Ethical Conduct, and agree to the updated Code of Ethical Conduct. Please read all instructions before beginning. Please allow about 1 hour of your time to complete ALL modules. You may log in and out at your convenience if desired. Then please go to www.preventandprotectstl.org to register, enter the pass code, stlprotect, when prompted. Contact your parish Child Safety Coordinator, Jan Schroeder, 314-846-8207, or schroederj@gasstl.org, with any questions or for further assistance.

LENTEN PRAYER SERVICE----2020

Come join the Knights of Columbus on March 15, 2020, at the White House Retreat Center. The Knights of Columbus are having a Prayer Service beginning at 5:00 p.m. in the White House Chapel. The service will include Benediction, the Rosary, and a short spiritual talk. Following the service we will go to the White House Dining Hall for refreshments. The entire service and social should conclude by 6:30 p.m.

Stop by and spend some time with your fellow parishioners.



About the event: Since 1999 Kenrick Glennon Days has been a fun summer camp for boys at the Seminary. Hosted by seminarians and High School "Junior Counsellors," KGD helps Middle School campers consider the possibility of a priestly vocation.

Questions: Email Renae at rnovak@archstl.org or call 314-792-6465.

HELP FILL FOOD PANTRY

Each month, a different grade from our Parish School of Religion and our Elementary School will be partnering with St. Anthony of Padua Food Pantry to help fill their pantry with needed supplies. During March, the 2nd Graders will be collecting size 4T and 5T diapers. If you would like to donate any items, please drop them off at school, or email/call Ann Bender at bendera@qasstl.org or 314.380-4011 to arrange a pick up. Thank you for helping our neighbors at St. Anthony's.



REST IN PEACE

Please pray for Ken Duewell, husband of Rose Duewell of our parish.

Please pray for Tom Larrigan, husband of Mary Larrigan of our parish.

Please pray for Mark Soell, husband of Linda Soell of our parish.

May God welcome them home and comfort their families in their time of sorrow.

CATHOLIC RADIO AM 1460 KHOJ

Enjoy a variety of Catholic programs at home or while driving to work. For a program schedule and a free CD, please call 752-7000.

Someone lives

When someone gives.

There is no

SUBSTITUTE OF HUMAN BLOOD.

You have the power to help people you may not even know. All it takes is for you to roll up your sleeve and donate a pint of blood. Remember, whole blood and blood products such as platelets can't be manufactured; they can only be given freely through the compassionate generosity of donors.

If you are at least 18 years old, weigh at least 110 pounds, and are in general good health, please give the gift of life!

QAS Knights of Columbus Blood Drive: Sunday, March 29, 2020

8:00 a.m. - 1:30 p.m., in the School Cafeteria

For each of the 6 drives in 2020, the K of C is raffling off two \$25 Schnuck's gift cards. All successfully productive donors (Quantity not Sufficient and Deferrals excluded) will be entered into the raffle to be held at the end of each drive. You need not be present to win. The gift cards will be mailed. The Knights hope that this small incentive will both reward our long-time donors while attracting new donors to blood donation on a regular basis. The K of C thank you for your support of our blood drives.

Please consider donating during the holidays as the blood supply is low.

Contact Chris Nelms with the K of C at <u>cnelms@hotmail.com</u> for more information.

All blood donated will benefit St. Louis area hospitals, including the exclusive supply to SSM and Cardinal Glennon. Please drink water and eat before donating. Bring your photo ID.

PAVER CAMPAIGN



Now is the time to make your QAS memory last forever. You can permanently capture a place in QAS history by purchasing an engraved paver brick to be installed at the "Q" QAS Sports Complex. Three choices are available, and all pavers will be engraved and filled with a special filler to maintain its appearance for years to come.

Pricing and ordering information can be found at QASAA.org.
All proceeds go towards the continued development of the sports complex.

All orders must be placed by March 31, 2020. Contact Chris Hackett with questions at cmhackett@att.net or 314-378-5148.

LET'S PLAY CARDS

Come one, come all! There will be cards, dominos, or any game you want to play, in the Church Hall on Wednesday, March 11, 12:00 noon until 2:30 p.m.

It's <u>free</u>, and cake, coffee, and soda will be served. Make it a Special Day. Bring your spouse, a friend, or a shut-in.

The only time cards will be cancelled on the 2nd Wednesday of each month is if there is a Funeral Luncheon in the Hall.

St. Martin of Tours Parish Bar-B-Q

April 4th & 5th

Pork Steak, Chicken, Slab of Ribs, Bratwurst and choice of sides. To order ahead or for free deliveries, call Larry, 314-435-1626.

W.I.N.G.S.

Widowed In Need Of Gathering Socially

Please join us at QAS on Tuesday, March 10, 2020, at the 8:15 a.m. Mass, in memory of deceased members of WINGS.

We will follow Mass with breakfast at First Watch on Telegraph Rd. at 9:00 a.m.

If unable to attend the Mass, you are welcome to in

If unable to attend the Mass, you are welcome to join us for Breakfast.

RSVP for breakfast by March 7th,

Mae: 846-8538 or Carol: 846-2609

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK

Kind words are like honey, enjoyable and healthful.



LIFE NIGHT TONIGHT!

Sunday, March 8th, 2020, 7:30-9:00 p.m. in the **QAS Youth Room**

This Sunday we wrap up our current series, *Bad* Religion! Tonight's Life Night is called Fanatic and the goal of tonight is for teens to understand that being a true disciple of Jesus compels them to share the Good News with everyone. All High Schoolers welcome to join!

STEUBENVILLE 2020—REGISTRATION **OPENS TODAY!**

July 10-12, 2020, Missouri State University

Queen of All Saints Youth Ministry will be attending the Steubenville Mid-America Conference this summer and registration currently OPEN! Spots are limited, so sign up today! This conference is a lifechanging experience for all who attend! More information online at qasstl.org/Steubenville.



LUX THIS THURSDAY March 12th, 2020, 7:30-9:00 p.m. in the QAS Youth Room

Room

Join us for Lux this week as we will have Lectio and Games!

Luke 18 Reloaded

MARCH 15TH, 7:30-9:00PM

GAMES | WORSHIP | SMALL GROUP | PRAYER



- All 7th through 12th Grade Welcome to Attend
- Opportunity to gather and pray in community
- While we will spend time reflecting on our Luke 18 experience, anyone 7th-12th welcome to join and experience a mini version of Luke 18!

LUKE 18 RELOADED! March 15, 2020, 7:30-9:00 p.m. in the QAS Youth

Next Sunday we have another Luke 18 Reloaded! Luke 18 Reloaded is a join night of programming for all 7th through 12th Graders in the parish! The night will include games, a talk, praise and worship, and small group community! So, whether or not you went to Luke 18 in October of 2019, or 2018, or maybe never at all, this is a great opportunity to connect with Jesus and the community at Queen of All Saints!



QUEEN OF ALL SAINTS YOUTH MINISTRY



The Variety Guild is pleased to announce that ticket sales are now open for our annual spring production. This year's story tells a tale of what happens when parents decide to interfere in their child's life. Chaos and hilarity ensue, as one royal prince finds out what it means to receive a little too much attention from his family. We hope you will join us for the singing, the laughter, the dancing, and the fun!

Parental Guidance

An original musical production presented by the QAS Variety Guild Family.

2020 show dates and times:

Friday, April 24- 7:30 p.m. \$25 Benefit show (includes snacks & drinks).

Participating charities receive \$20 of every ticket sold

Saturday, April 25- 7 p.m. \$25 Dinner show* (includes snacks & drinks). Dinner served at 6 p.m.

Sunday, April 26- 2 p.m. \$15 (includes snacks & drinks)

Friday, May 1- 7:30 p.m. <u>\$18</u> (includes snacks & drinks)

Saturday, May 2- 7 p.m. \$25 Dinner show* (includes snacks & drinks). Dinner served at 6 p.m.

TICKETS ON SALE TODAY! See us after all masses at Donut Sunday, or contact us: 314-390-9026 | QASVGTix@gmail.com

To place an ad in our program for your business or service, contact us at Outreach.QASVG@gmail.com

Find us, Like us, Join us, Follow us!





^{*}Dinner shows are catered by Genesis.



FISH FRY



ALL FRIDAYS IN LENT EXCEPT GOOD FRIDAY Senior Citizen's (Age 60+) \$2.00 off all Dinners 4-5 PM

It's The Place To Be 4-7 PM on Friday Night!























Sponsored by Knights of Columbus Council 10136
Proceeds Benefit Pro-Life, Elementary School, PSR, All Scout Groups
and QAS St. Vincent de Paul

FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE MASTERCARD, VISA, DISCOVER AN AMEX ACCEPTED

DESSERTS NEEDED PLEASE

Please drop off pies, cakes, muffins, etc...in cafeteria after school

SUMMER BASKETBALL

Registration for QAS Summer Intramural Basketball is now open. The program is for students currently in 1st and 2nd Grade, and will run June through July/early August. All players will receive a T-shirt and basketball. Please contact Evan Adair evan.c.adair@gmail.com with any questions.

SENIOR GOLFERS

Are you a senior golfer looking for someone to play with? Come join us. We are duffers who play weekly (usually Thursday) at area courses. Course costs are reasonable. We don't keep score but we have lots of fun. Golf, lunch, and good times. If you are interested contact Bruce Bange, 846-6388, or Paul Goldak, 846-8029, and we will include you in our roster.



The 12th pro-life billboard sponsored by Our Lady of Guadalupe for Life will be blessed by Fr. Keller on Thursday, March 19, at 9:00 a.m., at Assumption Church-Mattese. Plan to join us on the church parking lot, 4275 Mattis Rd., 63128. Following the blessing, the billboard will be placed in the vicinity of the Hope Clinic abortion facility in Granite City, Illinois.

A complimentary breakfast will follow. Please RSVP to Anna Maria Usselmann (314.487.2066 or gjuamu@gmail.com) by March 17 if you plan to attend the breakfast or would like more information.

IN OUR PARISH

SUNDAY: MARCH 8, 2020

After 7:30, 9:00, 10:30 Masses in Church Hall:

Donut Sunday

After 9:00 am Mass in the Church Hall. Room 2:

RCIA

Life After Loss - Church Hall, Room 2 1:15 pm

4:00 pm 2nd Grade Rosary Making -

Church Hall

4:00 pm Variety Guild Dancing - Cafeteria

7:00 pm Life Teen Night - Youth Ministry Room

MONDAY: MARCH 9, 2020

Seraphim Singers - Church 4:30 pm 7:00 pm **Knights of Columbus Meeting -**

Church Hall

Tuesday: March 10, 2020

ELECTION DAY

Chaplet of Divine Mercy - Church 8:00 am 8:45 am **Eucharistic Adoration - Church** 9:00 am Women's Bible Study - Church Hall 7:00 pm **Perpetual Help Devotions - Church** 8:00 pm **Activities Association Meeting -**

Limbach Hall

WEDNESDAY: MARCH 11, 2020

Let's Play Cards - Church Hall 12:00 pm

6:00 pm PSR - School 7:00 pm Mass - Church

7:30 pm Traditional Choir - Church

THURSDAY: MARCH 12, 2020

Fish Fry Prep - Cafeteria 6:00 pm 7:00 pm **Boy Scout Meeting - Cafeteria** 7:00 pm Men's Bible Study - Library

7:00 pm Thursday Night Prayer -Youth Ministry Room

1st Communion Parent Meeting -7:00 pm

7:00 pm Thursday Night Prayer -Youth Ministry Room

7:30 pm **Celebration Singers - Church**

FRIDAY: MARCH 13, 2020

1:00 pm Fish Fry Prep - Cafeteria

2:15 pm **Stations of the Cross - Church**

4 - 7 pm Fish Fry - Cafeteria

7:00 pm **Stations of the Cross - Church**

SATURDAY: MARCH 14, 2020

Men of St. Joseph Prayer Group -6:30 am Church Hall

9:00 am Stage Setup - Limbach Hall

After 8:15 am Mass in Church:

Rosary for Vocations - Church

Liturgical Ministers - March 14 - 15							
	Presider	Extraordinary Minister Captain	Lectors	Cantor	Servers	Ushers	
5:00 p.m. (Sat)	Fr. Hambrough	Loretta Patton	Bev Brynda Bill Brynda	Charlie Keller	TBD TBD TBD	Mike Millaway Debbie Millaway Hal Cruthis	
7:30 a.m.	Fr. Philipp	Tom Teschner	Barb Mantia Christine Redford	Mike Evans	TBD TBD TBD	Brian Redford Bob Schillinger Volunteer	
9:00 a.m.	Fr. Hambrough	Debbie Redd	Nancy Grogan Carl Schorle	Celebration Singers	TBD TBD TBD	Jennifer Missey Carlene Wiegand Carol O'Connor Barry Smith	
10:30 a.m.	Fr. Philipp	Sheila Florian	Laurie Dulle Shelia Dettmann	Traditional Choir	TBD TBD TBD	Glenn Siemer Kathy Hoehl Mary Deame Mary Acton	
12:00 p.m.	Fr. Hambrough	Joe Waddock	Youth Ministry	Youth Ministry	TBD TBD TBD	Luke Walsh Teresa Walsh Linda McMullen	

DADIGH MINIGEDY CONTRACTED	- CONCILIT PARICH DIRECTORY FOR PHONE NUMBERS
PADISE VIINISIDVI ANITATIS	- CONCULT PARISH DIRECTORY FOR PHONE NUMBERS

A comp	Dahhia Dassas	Landsaanina	Al Madel
ACTS	Debbie Barron	Landscaping	Al Nadolny
Activities Association	Craig Sanders	Lectors	Nancy Grogan
Adult Faith Formation	Fr. Philipp	Life After Loss	Carol Susanka
Altar Servers	Fr. Philipp		Joe Wingbermuehle
Boy Scouts	Bob Schaper	Marthas	Jeannine Sinak
Cancer Support Group	Cathy Donze	Ministers of Hospitality	Debbie Millaway
Cantor Ministry	Chris Dunn	Parish Council	Scott Gurley
Cards at Queen	Jackie Appel	Parish Picnic Todd Schmidt, Mike Schr	nidt, Jenny Schmidt
Celebration Singers	Tom Sherwood	Parish School of Religion	Ann Bender
Child Safety Coordinator	Jan Schroeder	Prayer Line	Debbie Pleimann
Children's Choir/Seraphim Singers	Kriste Ludwig	QAS School	Gayle Millburg
Christian Initiation of Adults	Fr. Philipp	Rising Above Young-widowed Sorrow	Carol Susanka
Cub Scouts	Ben Spirk	Respect Life Apostolate	Jeannine Sinak
Eucharistic Adoration	Toni Dean	School Board	Mike Seppi
Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion		Senior Health Ministry	Sarah Dalton
Dea	con Rich Schellhase	Spirit Singers	Larry Pleimann
Finance Council	Ken VonderHaar	Saint Vincent de Paul Society	Tom Knese
Girl Scouts	Jessica Shipp	Traditional Choir	Chris Dunn
Health Ministry	Sarah Dalton	Variety Guild	Elizabeth Knecht
Holy Communion for the Homebound	Fr. Hambrough	Vocations Committee	Debbie Barron
Home & School	Amy Bush	Welcoming Committee	Parish Office
Jonah Prayer Team Ministry	Darlene Florek	Widowed In Need Gather Socially	Mae Lupo
Knights of Columbus	Chris Nelms	Youth Ministry	Tim Buback
	2 22 20 2 (2 22 2 00 00 00